
 

 

 

QUARANTINE NOTICE FOR GCSE / IGCSE  

(YEAR 11) STUDENTS FOR 16TH MAY 2022  

OWING TO A CLASH OF TIMINGS 
 

1) ALL YEAR 11 Students are reminded to report at 7:15 am sharp on 

the 16th of May 2022 to your YEAR 11 CLASSROOMS. 

 
2) Please do not carry any other electronic device other than your mobile 

phone as these are going to be locked away by your class teachers as per 

Pearson Edexcel quarantine rules and you will only have access to them 

after both examinations for the day have been completed. PLEASE DO NOT 

CARRY ANY electronic items such as TABLETS, LAPTOPS, Bluetooth 

headsets, smart watches, watches, ipods, mobiles, mp3/4 players ON 

MONDAY, 16TH MAY 2022. 

 
3) When you leave the classroom to move towards the hall, please carry your 

bag ONLY WITH PHYSICAL/ PAPER BOOKS OR NOTES, STATIONERY, 

WATER AND SNACKS/ FOOD ITEMS. NO ELECTRONIC DEVICES 

WHATSOEVER NOT EVEN A WRISTWATCH. Bags will be left outside the 

MAIN HALL.  

 
4) Please MAKE SURE that you bring enough water and food/ snacks from 

home as you are not permitted as per the quarantine rules to leave the 

quarantine room unless to use the washroom accompanied by a staff 

member. You are not permitted to order food from out either.  

 



5) During the quarantine period between the two examinations, you are not 

permitted to leave the quarantine room. If you require to use a washroom, a 

member of staff will accompany you.  

 
6) If you are found to be in the possession of any electronic device including 

Bluetooth headsets, smart watches, watches, ipods, tablets, mobiles, laptops, 

mp3/4 players etc., YOU WILL BE DISQUALIFIED AS PER PEARSON 

EDEXCEL MALPRACTICE RULES.  

 
7) You will be quarantined in the rooms of the MAIN HALL building and on no 

account are you permitted to leave the building during the quarantine 

period.  This is why we are reminding you at several points in this notice to 

make sure you have all that you need in terms of study notes in paper form 

and food and water.  

 

8) Those students who do not take religious studies will be 

allowed to leave from the quarantine room at 1:00 pm and will 

be allowed to collect their phones from the classrooms and 

leave the premises.  

 
9) Students who take Religious Studies will be taken to the main hall for their 

exam at the appropriate time.  

 
10) Once the Religious studies examination is over, you will be allowed to take 

your phones and leave. This will be tentatively at around 2:00 pm. 

  


